付録 (3) Vientiane Times 2002/12/9

Lao-Japan exchange the IT lesson

Thanongsack Bannavong

The first meeting of the Asia Technology and Information Forum was opened on November 7 at the National Culture Hall.

Participants attended to exchange lessons about the management of information in government organizations with the use of new computer systems.

Joining in this meeting there are 90 people from 15 countries in Asia the presentation Lao PDR there are 50 people come from the government organization, education institution and any companies.

Opening the meeting was Professor Bounteim Pitsamai, Minister of Prime minister office, Minister of Science, Technology and Environment Agency.

He evaluated the outcome of the cooperation between the Asia countries in IT over the past. He also raise the importance of the first meeting in the Lao PDR.

Mr Akio KANAYA raised the participation of the CICC in Asian association over the last 15 years especially the successful outcome in implementing Information Technology measures in Asia.

Additionally, he point out that the development the IT of every Asian countries will vary due to the different apply and development of information technology.

Some countries have a rapid progress, but some are still under difficult circumstances.

According to the press release, this meeting is a big step toward to bridge the difference in the use of technology.

Mr Maidom Chanthanasin, National Internet management committee presented in the meeting about the use and development of information and technology in the Lao PDR.

Mr Hiroyoshi WATANABE also talked about the use of E-government in Japan. Representatives from each Asian country also presented and the problem in using their E-government development. The meeting will last for two days and is being run by the Science Technology and Environment Agency and the Centre for International Cooperation for Computerization (CICC) of Japan. The event was supported by the Ministry of Economics, Commerce and Industry of Japan.